[image: image1.jpg]WYCOMBE WANDERERS TRUST
safeguarding our heritage




Annual General Meeting Q&A

Wednesday 13 February 2013 

Finance
Mike Gillett: If we did go into Administration, would Adams Park and the training ground be safe?

A: Yes, Adams Park and the training ground are owned by Frank Adams Legacy Limited. This is one of the reasons we separated them from the Football Club. Only the Club itself would be in Administration. 

Chris Watts: If Wasps paid the £200k they owe, would this fix the short term cash problem?
A: It would help, but in reality they will always owe us some money (up to £100k) because of payments becoming due under the ground share agreement, and so there would still be a need to raise further working capital.

Adam Cecil: What is the time line for the short term cash that is needed and are there conversations taking place to try and acquire this?

A: £250k is needed in the next few weeks and, yes, we have several meetings lined up to try and secure this over the next week. We are looking at every angle we possibly can.

Joe McKenna: Are we breaking even on the Wasps deal? Is it beneficial to still have them here?

A: Their on field performance has been better, leading to bigger crowds and if that continues we make a small profit. Key for us is to have accurate crowd predictions – if we over staff the stadium in expectation of higher crowd numbers that don’t materialise, it becomes more problematic.
Ian Blacklidge: Can we cut costs further in order to retain fan ownership?

A: Yes, to a degree, but remember that we have made very significant cuts already. In terms of the playing squad, costs are difficult to unwind in the short term because of contracts that are in place.

Football

Steve Doel: Will we be able to keep Gareth Ainsworth in view of the vacancy at Preston North End?
A: Yes, we strongly believe so. We have the basis of an agreement with Gareth and talks will continue.

Steve Phelps: Why isn’t Gareth already tied to a longer contract?

A: We strongly expect him to be here next season. He has transformed the attitude and team spirit and we believe he will see the job through before following in the foot steps of managers who have gone on to bigger clubs from here. He is an extremely honourable person and talks will continue. Please also remember that only a few weeks ago we were being heavily criticised by some fans for appointing him!

John Barnes: What is the story with Josh Scowen?

A: Gary Waddock didn’t believe he was ready for the first team. It was Gareth’s decision to bring him back from his loan move.

Ken Allen: Are we keeping tabs on the 14/15 year olds who were released in the summer?

A: Richard Dobson knows who and where they are. Each week there is a meeting between Gareth, Richard, John Griffin (Chief Scout) and David Roberton where a plan of matches and players to watch is made. These could, for example, be Premiership U21/U18 or local matches. 

Martin Elliott: Are we looking to work with Reading, as our local Premiership team, in any way?

A: Yes, we endeavour to work with a number of Clubs. As you will be aware, our relationship with QPR has been the most beneficial.

Ken Allen: Is there public access to the training ground?

A: No. We have to be mindful of scouts and agents looking at and seeking access to our players.

Other
Will Schafer-Peek: A lot of things need doing around the ground. Can we make use of more (and younger) volunteers?

A: Yes, what has been achieved so far has been very worthwhile and more is being planned, both for Adams Park and the training ground. We must make sure this is properly structured and organised and the costs that will be incurred budgeted for – and this we will do, under John Derben’s leadership.
Kim Deards: Are we looking to local schools as a way of boosting attendances?

A: Our analysis shows that Community Days don’t work for us. They incur additional costs and very few recipients of the free tickets ever return. We have trialled offering discounted tickets instead with some success – more have returned and two bought season tickets – and we will be doing more of this in future.

John Barnes: Could we offer discounted tickets to fans of other clubs when their matches are postponed?

A: Yes, we did make a last minute offer this season and we will try more of this in future.

Roger Trobridge: Can we use the Bucks Free Press to reach more potential fans?

A: Yes, this is why Don Woodward gave them the interview last week. We now have regular meetings with them which are improving the working relationship.

Ken Allen: Now that Bucks New University are not sponsoring a stand, could they provide alternative financial assistance and do we make use of Freshers Week?

A: They have no budget to support us. Yes, we do attend Freshers Week; we have recruited staff there and have a student ticket offer in place.

Tony Lee: Why do we have so many stewards?

A: Our stewards are very well trained but on occasions the numbers have been geared to over optimistic crowd predictions. We have made some reductions and this is being closely monitored.

Sue Dunn: Why is our coverage on BBC 3 Counties Radio and BBC South TV so poor?

A: We have had conversations with BBC 3 Counties in the past and we will try again. We suffer from being on the boundaries of several TV areas but we will invite BBC South to the Museum exhibition as a start point.

Ken Allen: Why do we no longer show the goals on the big screen during matches?

A: This is purely a resources issue. We would welcome a volunteer with the right skills.
Ian Blacklidge: Are we intending to support the current initiative on safe standing?

A: Yes, we have been approached and are about to confirm our support.
Q: Why haven’t we had half time penalty shoot outs at recent matches?
A: To help protect the pitch. We have a list of schools waiting and they will resume in the better weather.
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